
 
 
 

Federal Communications Commission (FCC) 
Authorization and Evaluation Division 
7435 Oakland Mills Rd 
Columbia MD 21046-1609 
USA 
 
RE: Class II Permissive Change, FCC ID: SQGBL654 
 
Date: January 13, 2021 
 
 
To Whom it May Concern: 
 
 
This letter grants authorization for representatives of Laird Connectivity to apply for a Class II Permissive 
Change as specified under 47 CFR FCC Part 2.1043 of the Code of Federal Regulations. 
 
This authorization applies to Laird Connectivity’s BL654 Module, FCC ID Number: SQGBL654, approved 
on June 29, 2018, has further modification of: 
 

1. The addition of proprietary 802.15.4 radio test data, not included in the original application. 
802.15.4 modulation is implemented via the 802.15.4 operating mode of the radio transceiver 
IC.  The transceiver IC is capable of multiple different mutually modes of which 802.15.4 is one 
of the modes.  No hardware changes were made to implement the 802.15.4 operation. 

 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Bill Steinike 
Vice President of Strategic Business Development 
Laird Connectivity, Inc 
262.421.4970 
bill.steinike@lairdconnect.com 


